

24th Annual Meeting Castle Harbour Hotel Bermuda June 19 to 22, 1968

CANADIAN UROLOGICAL ASSOCIATION

Fall Newsletter

The record attendance at the Centenary Year annual meeting in Montreal makes a description of it unnecessary for many. The association is indebted to Past President Jean Charbonneau, his wife Laurence and the various committees responsible for the outstanding success of the meeting. Expo 67 was a memorable experience for all who were present. The scientific programme was varied and of high calibre. Presentations by guest speakers Jacques Genest, Joseph Kaufman, Hans Selye, Innes Williams and David Wallace were well received. In addition, the Association was honored by the presence of Doctor Charles A. Hoffman, President of the American Urological Association.

The following members were elected for the coming year:

President C. J. Robson

President Elect E. W. Barootes

Past President J. Charbonneau

Vice President A. Bédard

Secretary A. H. Irvine

Treasurer C. Schneiderman

Executive Committee J. Charron

P. O. Crassweller

F. G. Mack J. H. McBeath

W. J. Staubitz

Historian W. P. Hogarth

Associate Historian D. Swartz

Necrologist D. Swartz

You will note that Doctor K. J. MacKinnon has relinguished his post as Secretary which he had held since 1962. The entire membership is indebted to him for his excellent work and for his many contributions to the association during his tenure of office.

The following were elected to Active Membership:

- Dr. Jean-Guy Houle, Lévis, Quebec
- Dr. H. W. Johnson, Vancouver, B.C.
- Dr. Ara G. Keresteci, Toronto, Ontario
- Dr. Peter E. Levers, Newmarket, Ontario
- Dr. Ian MacLeod, Winnipeg, Manitoba
- Dr. E. C. Reid, Montreal, Quebec
- Dr. William R. Smart, San Rafael, California
- Dr. W. J. S. Spakowski, Windsor, Ontario
- Dr. Donald C. Steele, St. Catharines, Ontario

The following were elected to Associate Membership:

- Dr. Barry W. Cook, Sarnia, Ontario
- Dr. G. W. Farrow, Toronto, Ontario
- Dr. David A. McLeod, Moncton, New Brunswick
- Dr. Yoshinori Taguchi, Montreal, Quebec

Change of status from associate member to active member:

- Dr. J. S. Aidun, Brandon, Manitoba
- Dr. Douglas Morehouse, Montreal, Quebec
- Dr. W. R. Prince, Oakville, Ontario

The following was elected to Senior Membership:

Dr. John T. MacLean, Montreal, Quebec

The following were elected for Inactive Membership:

Dr. Paul Auger

Dr. J. N. Lavergne, Quebec, Quebec

The following resignations were received:

Associate Members (Nephrologists):

- Dr. Leonard Brandt, Montreal, Quebec
- Dr. Serge Carrière, Montreal, Quebec
- Dr. Michael Kaye, Montreal, Quebec
- Dr. Bernd Koch, Ottawa, Ontario
- Dr. Yves Piette, Montreal, Quebec

Active Member:

Dr. E. France Word, Quesnel, B.C.

At the annual meeting, a resolution was submitted by the Prize Essay Committee recommending that the Canadian Urological Association establish a prize essay contest open to residents and members in practice for five years or less. The subject of the essays may include clinical subjects or those related to clinical or basic investigation in any area related to the field of urology, and the prize essayist is to be invited to deliver his paper at the annual meeting. A cash prize is to be awarded and the expenses incurred by the essayist and his wife in attending the meeting will be paid by the Association. This resolution was approved by the membership and the first prize essay is to be presented at the 1968 annual meeting. Further details will be forwarded to the membership in the near future.

The 1968 meeting will be held at the Castle Harbour Hotel in Bermuda from June 19 to June 22. Doctor C. J. Robson, newly elected President of the Association, reviewed some aspects of the meeting. No effort will be spared to make our meeting in this beautiful setting a memorable one. Doctor W. Ortved is in charge of local arrangements and Doctor J. L. T. Russell in charge of transportation. The possibility of charter flights is being investigated. Early in the new year you will be receiving reservation and the required pre-registration forms. Early replies would be appreciated. Arrangements have been made with the hotel for those who wish to stay for a longer period either before or after the meeting, at convention rates.

Doctor P. O. Crassweller, Programme Chairman, has requested early submission of scientific papers. The deadline for submission will be January 1968. Doctor Crassweller's address is:

Doctor P. O. Crassweller 204 Toronto Western Medical Building 25 Leonard Avenue Toronto 2B, Ontario

Guest speakers will include Doctor John Emmett, Doctor W. Giesler and Doctor John Desmond.

A. H. IRVINE, M.D. Secretary.

